[image: image2.jpg]



DERBYSHIRE AMATEUR SWIMMING ASSOCIATION

Affiliated to A.S.A. East Midland Region


Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive held on 17th November 2016 at Kings Chambers, Derby
Present: Mr. D. Whitlam (in the Chair), Mr. J. Hidle, Dr. B. May, Mr. P. Marshall, Mr. K. Davidson, Mr. R. Shepherd, Mrs. M. Roberts, Mr. T. Parr, Emma Irlam-Carter, Mr. P. Spink, Mrs. L. Bates, Mr. J. Main.
1)  Apologies: Mrs. A. Basford 

2)  Minutes of previous meeting.
After the addition of Mr. Spink to the list of attendees, it was agreed that the Minutes of the meeting of 15th September 2016 were a true record of that meeting.
3)  Matters arising.

The meeting was advised that an invoice had been received for the provision of Lifeguards at the Open Water Training, and this had been paid.
The meeting was advised that Mrs. Roberts and Emma Irlam-Carter had met with Jamie Main to discuss reporting on the Development programme. Members remarked that all the reported meetings seemed to have taken place within a few days of each other, and it transpired that it had actually been one Network meeting.

4)  Finance Report
A report had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted.
Generally, things were in line with the plan.
ASA membership was no longer free between October and December, so there could be a little more income to be received.

The financial situation regarding the Development Plan, and latest County Records, were presented.
5)  Competition Report

The meeting was advised that a Competitions Committee meeting had been held on the Tuesday previous, but that Minutes were not yet available.
Everything was in hand for the Long Course Competition in a few weeks, and planning for the 2017 Championships was well advanced.

The meeting agreed to the acceptance of County Championships Qualifying Times achieved since the 1st of January the previous year, and to the nationally agreed upper age group finals age as 16 and over. Awards would continue to be made in the older age groups.

It was agreed to adopt the “County Climbers” system of Camps for 11 year-olds, and that these would replace the Camps planned as part of the Derventio SLA.

The Association’s Competition Rules need updating, and this is to be done.

It was agreed that we would continue to enforce the use of the record book and wristbands for video and camera usage. It was usage that was key, not ownership.
It was agreed that the various County Certificates would be presented before session two at Pond’s Forge, along with the certificates and money to the winners of the two Volunteer Awards.

6)  Development


A new two-year SWIM21 process is being implemented.

The meeting was given the names of five clubs reaccrediting at the last Panel.

Time To Listen courses are planned for 27th November and 4th march, 2017.

A Timekeeper course is to be run in conjunction with the Etwall Masters Meet, but there are not many candidates at present.

Money is available for projects for the under-25’s. A Young Aquatic Helper course, with 8 candidates, is planned for 15th January at QLC.

It was agreed that we would run the two Officials courses again before the next AGM.

7)  Disability

The Secretary reported that he would be meeting the National Para- Officer the following weekend to receive an update on plans for the Regions on Para- and Disability swimming in general.
8)  Open Water

The future of Open Water training is to be reviewed by Karl Davidson, John Hidle and Margaret Roberts.
9)  Water Polo
Nothing was reported.
10)  Aquatic Awards
It was agreed that Barrie May would produce certificates and Margaret Roberts frames, to allow Presentation at Pond’s Forge.
11)  Moorways / Queens Leisure Centre update

The City Council have suggested the cost of keeping Moorways open for the performance squads as £25k p.c.m!

Options involve cost reduction, more usage, a reduction in utility costs, use of the Teaching Pool, and lease to a Trust with possible rate reduction.

Subsidies have not yet been discounted.

DX and CoD are working on a joint approach to the next meeting with the Council due on 28th November. The two believe that a total cost of £60k p.a. would be affordable. Transitional funding will also be suggested.

The failed roof truss at QLC has been replaced which allowed further inspection, which revealed that the rest were a bit “iffy”.

The starting system at QLC now works, thanks to Nigel Swannick.

One timing board has failed and another is suspect, and replacements are being investigated.

The ex-Chesterfield boards are at Matlock, but are narrower – 1.5m, versus 1.95m.

The Omnisport laptop and console have different versions of the software. It was intended to update the console next week.

There was no power at that end of the pool on Saturday and everything had to be moved to the other end.
12)  Regional Update
Nothing new was reported.
13)  Any Other Business

Mrs. Roberts reported that she had met with the English Schools people.
Five swimmers have been selected for the Inter-Divisional competition in March 2017.

Mr. Shepherd reported that 25 Officials would be due to re-Licence in 2017, and he was checking which CPD’s would be needed by each.

The lists of Licensed Officials are to be compared and checked before publication in the Regional Handbook.
It was agreed that Association Presidents should, in future, represent the County at the Annual ASA Dinner, held in association with ASA Council.

Thanks were recorded to Emma Irlam-Carter for her work as Development Officer, and all present wished her well in her change of career.

Dr. May reported that the web-site had been out of commission for three days as the host changed servers. He intended to re-build the site using new versions of software and welcomed any requests for changes to be made.

14)  Date of next Executive meeting:

7:00pm. Thursday, 12th January, 2017 at Alfreton Leisure Centre
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John Hidle

Hon. Secretary
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